
AGENDA: RULES, REGULATIONS, & PARKS COMMITTEE MEETING 

  425 Water Street, Lomira 

  August 13, 2025    6pm 

 

 

  The committee will meet to discuss the following: 

• Selling equipment/vehicles/items on residential lots 

• Ordinances regarding weeds and snow removal notices 

• Cat licensing 

• Schedule of fees 

 

 
 

A quorum of the Village Board trustees may be present at this committee meeting for the purpose of gathering information and possible discussion on items 

listed on this agenda. However, unless otherwise noted in this agenda, no official action by the Village Board will be taken at this meeting.    

  
  

 

Agendas are posted in the following places: Lomira municipal building and website www.villageoflomira.gov at least 24 hours before 

meeting(s). Persons requiring additional services to participate in any public meeting should contact the Clerk-Treasurer’s office at 920-269-

4112 option 2 for assistance prior to the meeting.  
 

Posted 7/14/25  3pm   Lomira Municipal Building, www.villageoflomira.gov/agendas-minutes 
  

Jenna Rhein, A/C/T  

 

 

 

 

 

RULES, REGULATIONS, & PARKS COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

AUGUST 13, 2025 

 

This meeting was called to order at 6pm by Chairman Jennifer Priesgen. 

 

Attendance: Jessica Loomans, Gary More, Jennifer Priesgen 

 

Public Attendance: Leah Henckel of the Dodge County Pionier, Codey Braatz of the DCSO, Nick Roskopf, Jenna Rhein 

 

The Committee discussed setting requirements for selling equipment, vehicles, trailers, camper, recreational vehicles, etc on 

residential lots. WI DoT permits up to five vehicles per year by owner. The committee agreed to permit up to three items per year 

per parcel as long as the items are placed on an improved surface no longer than 30 consecutive days per calendar year per property. 

Sales cannot be on Village streets or property. Jenna Rhein will create an ordinance and the committee will review prior to 

presenting it to the Board. 

 

Next, the ordinance regarding weed and snow notices was reviewed. The current ordinance states a notice has to be provided to 

the property owner to maintain the weeds/grass/snow, and if not fixed within a certain time frame, then the DPW will cut/plow 

and the expense is billed to the property owner. Jenna Rhein reported that this process is very time-consuming, some property 

owners are repeat offenders, and it may be beneficial for the Village to provide one notice in writing to the offenders, instead of 

multiple notices. The committee agreed to update the ordinance. 

 

Jenna Rhein reported that the revenue generated by the sale of cat licenses does not outweigh the cost of the licenses. Each year, 

the cost for cat licenses is approximately $100. There are many residents that don’t license their cats and the ordinance states the 

Village does not acknowledge stray cats. The committee agreed to remove the regulation of cat licenses from the ordinance. 

 

The schedule of fees was reviewed. Due to time constraints, the committee will revisit the schedule at another meeting to allow 

for more discussion.  

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:51pm.                             Jenna Rhein, Village A/C/T 

http://www.villageoflomira.gov/
http://www.villageoflomira.gov/agendas-minutes

